***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

APRIL 2011
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 
Hi everyone!

We are entering the second quarter of the New Year and much work will accompany the spring and early summer months and beyond. 

                                                              

The winter season was not kind to the ‘Trout Ponds’ and ‘Village Green’ parks.  Your Public Works Department will continue maintenance for family safe and fun areas.  The reservoir distribution revitalization has not been kind to our sidewalks and streets.  Your Public Works Department over a few years will return those areas to the condition you expect.  
We have previously reported that electronics will soon replace the analog water meters in your homes.  Your Public Works Department will continue with replacement during calendar year 2011.  These meters are more accurate than manual readings, and it transfers the ‘reading’ process from the busy homeowner to our busy staff.   Bill and Steve and Scot are good, hardworking guys who care about the village.   

Your Village Clerk’s Office is, and has been, involved in the water system replacement system via construction meetings, funding processes, bond applications and ‘balancing the books’.  We recently completed working with external auditors as explained in the winter newsletter.  We have recently completed our Village fiscal year end.  The NYS Comptrollers’ Office visited
the Village in late March for their continuing process.  We will report further as time goes by.  Mertie, Tracey and Kathy are your keys to the office.     

Our five member board will eventually have a new member.  Trustee and Deputy Mayor Lori DeHaas left the Valley and has announced her resignation from the Village Board.  We appreciate her counsel, advice and industrious work.  Her mentor function of the Board of Appeals, Code Enforcement and Planning Board was wise and well placed.  We search for thinkers and doers for Village Board Trustee function, and Lori epitomized that functionality.  We will miss her.  We will search for a new member and I will begin the interview process in late April.   

Since last reporting to you, we have attended and spoke at many meetings discussing the positive attributes of this Village and area.  Trustee Morgan Inderwies’ working with NYS Rural Water initiating ‘well head protection’ will culminate at the Village Public Hearing on Tuesday, April 12th.  Trustee Dennis Carlin and I attended the regional Tioga County Tourism information sessions resulting with improving communication and web connection to that agency.  Trustee Fred Blee and I attended the Tappan Spaulding Library Board Meeting in February sharing our thoughts that were well received by Chair Peggy Head and the Board and Library Staff.  We believe you will soon see some of those positive steps at the Library.  Your Newark Valley Village Board and Newark Valley Town Board hosted a Public Hearing concerning a request to annex a property parcel into the Village.  I attended the Girl Scout awards ceremony acknowledging the volunteerism of scouts and the Trout Ponds sign and bench refurbishing at the Village Green.  I attended the Newark Valley Fire District annual dinner and watched awards with much admiration of those firefighters in our area.  I attended the Berkshire Emergency Squad Annual Dinner and watched awards with equal pleasure and admiration.  The squad video creation honoring former Chief Renee Keller was a wonderful critique on volunteerism.    

The calendar passed the equinox; the sun travels further from earth and warms our Valley.   

Have a safe and wonderful spring!
Jim Tornatore




Mayor

CLERK’S REPORT: 

Is spring finally here? Hopefully so!

We are in the process of collecting taxes now through October 31st. November 1st they will be returned to the county and we can no longer collect these taxes in this office. Taxes can be accepted in the correct amount only. If you are not sure how much you owe, please call the office at 642-8686 to get the amount. This may prevent further penalties for you. Office hours are Monday, 10:00 AM to 7:00 PM, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM. Closed on Fridays.

You will (if you do not yet have your electronic meter) receive your water meter card with this newsletter. For those of you who have tenants and they are required to read the meters, please pass the cards on to them to avoid a “no meter read” penalty. If you did not receive your card, you may come to the village office to request one. If you are not sure if you should have gotten one or not, please do not hesitate to call the office at 642-8686 to check. They are due into the village office BEFORE May 15th. Bills will go out June 1st. You will have 30 days to pay without a penalty.

Have a safe and enjoyable summer!!!!!




Mertie Pozzi

CLEANUP & BRUSH & LEAVES:
Cleanup days        April 29 & 30th

 

Brush 


Leaves

April 19

April 20

May 17

May 18

June 7


June 8

July 12


July 13

August  9 

August 10

September 6

September 7

October 4

October 5

November 1

November 2

YARD SALE DAY:    May 7th
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

Spring has started to show up, and now it is time for spring-cleaning, and with spring-cleaning comes the Town and Village clean-up days. This year the clean-up is on April 29th and 30th in back of the Town Hall at 109 Whig Street. Items can be brought and deposited in dumpsters at the rear of the property. Operating hours are between 7:30 a.m. and 3 p.m. on both days. Residents of the Village age 65 and over or disabled who wish to have debris picked up on Thursday must make an appointment no later than Tuesday, April 26th, 2011 by calling the Village DPW at 642-8700. Again this year there will be no burn pit, so we will not be taking any construction material of any kind. Village residents who wish can bring brush up to 4 inches in diameter to be chipped into mulch that will be available to all Town and Village residents. This year we will take tires up to 16 inches on or off rims at a cost of $2.00 per tire.  Please note the following:

· No pick up of tires will be         offered to anyone.
·  No glass, paint cans or other hazardous waste containers.

·  No household garbage, batteries or recyclables. 

·  No construction material, shingles or tarpaper.

· Debris and/or brush to be picked up or dropped off will be limited to one pick-up truck load per household only. 

The water department has been busy installing the new meters.  With the water project, we were able to purchase all the meters we need for the residents. During the winter, we have repaired three leaks and un-thawed one frozen line, along with installing meters when the weather has allowed us. The contractors will be in to continue the water project, install some new hydrants, repair sidewalks, repair roads and repair properties along with many other things.

When this letters goes out I hope all the spring snowstorms will be over and we can start changing over the trucks, we have a lot of clean up in the trout pond park as well as the village green. The DPW will be sweeping the streets when we get some light rain to help keep the dust down. The leaf and brush schedule is available on the village web sight and at the village office.

The sanitation department has noticed a lot of recyclables in the trash, and we will be tagging the cans and leaving them.  The resident will be responsible to remove the recyclables out and the put the can back out for pickup, if you have more garbage than you have signed up for, you will have to purchase tags to put them back out. It’s very important that all recyclables are out of the garbage because we have cut the sanitation budget as far as we can to avoid an increase in the service. We have the most inexpensive trash pick-up in the area, so we are doing all we can to keep it that way for the residents.  This may mean that to use the tags, the resident must be on the village service.
PLEASE NOTE:  Electronic Meters will be read on May 16th.

 


William Foster

We have a 3-yard Dumpster for residents to use on a first-come first-serve basis. The cost is $100.00 paid in advance.  It can be left at your residence on a Monday and picked up on Friday, or left on a Friday and picked up on Monday. If interested call the Village Office at 642-8686. 
CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

A reminder that after the water distribution project is complete, once again the issue of unsafe sidewalks will be pursued and I will be contacting homeowners.  As always, I will be more than happy to come to your residence to discuss any areas in question.  Reminder as well that grass and weeds growing between sidewalk sections needs to be dealt with as this is a trip hazard; keep growth cut back or remove completely.   Flowers and grass growth can also cover sidewalks and impede walking, so be aware of that issue as well; also take a look at trees covering your sidewalk as branches can hang too low and also be an issue for walkers.  Please!, be responsible and clean up after your pet when walking, as residents have issues with feces left on yards and sidewalks and at Trout Ponds! Using a plastic bag to cover your hand to pick up the waste is a simple solution, so let’s do it for the respect of others! More and more people are out there walking for health and pleasure, so we want the Village to be a place that is enjoyable and safe and picturesque!  Lastly, please keep lawns mowed and yards free of debris.  Newark Valley clean up days are Friday, April 29th and Saturday April 30th, so get ready to "spring fling" those broken and discarded items!

Along with cleaning out yards, basements and garages, we will also be tackling those fix-up projects on our properties.  Most projects require a building permit, and New York State laws have changed effective January 1st of 2011, to include many new ones that now require a permit! So please contact me at the Village Office before starting ANY building projects to ensure you are compliant with codes, both Village and New York State, and avoid any issues.  I will be approaching the board for approval to double the amount of the fee if a permit is not obtained before commencing any work. A simple phone call could make all the difference!  Call 642-8686, and if I am not readily available, leave a message and the office staff hunts me down!  

Also, changes in the law regarding above-ground pools!  Please give me a call and I will explain the new laws and how they affect you with what is required.  After all, safety is utmost when it comes to the safety of our family and friends when swimming, so let’s get it in place so the fun can begin! 

Residents have become more aware, asking questions, getting their permits, following through, and calling me for inspections when work or pool is completed!  So thank you for doing your part to maintain the safety and function of your property, which increases your enjoyment, and adds to our Village attraction.  Let’s keep our Village pride strong! 

Enjoy the warmth and sunshine to come! 




William Swagler

TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:

New things are going on at the library these days.  We had a workshop on making greeting cards on March 31st. Thank you Marty Schneider.  There was enough interest that we will be doing it again sometime in May.  Watch the front door for the date and time.  On April 21st at 6:30 p.m., we will be hosting Susannah Reese, Master Gardener from Tioga County Cornell Cooperative Extension.  She will be doing a workshop on kitchen gardens and container gardens.  You will be planting seeds/plants that night.   This should be a great program for those who have very little room for gardening and for someone looking to downsize their gardens.  She will also be talking about herbs, spices and the things you use everyday in your kitchen.  There will be more posted in the library in the coming weeks.  Please sign-up by April 18th so we know how many to plan for.  All supplies will be provided so we are asking for a $2.00 sign-up fee to defray some of the costs.  Now for the next two Electronic Databases that we offer for Free:
1. NoveList Fiction Guide- NoveList is a fiction reader's guide to finding new authors and titles.  It allows readers to use a favorite author or title as a starting point to locate other authors and titles of interest.  If you don't know the author, you can type in the title and come up with the author or the other way around.  If you can't remember either, you can type in what the book was about and it will give you a list of possible titles and authors.  NoveList also lists series, and you can print them out so you know what book comes next.  If you want to find other books and/or authors like the ones you like to read, this is also the place to find it.  A new feature to this data base it the "Check the Library Catalog for this Book Title". When you click on this, it takes you to the catalog for all of the Finger Lakes Libraries and lets you know if we have it and where it is located. You can even order the book from this point, and we will call you when it comes in.  This is a fun database to use, please try it out.  To do so, you go to www.flls.org, click on “Electronic Databases”, then click on “Literature & Books”, then find “NoveList Fiction Guide”, click on the login required and enter your barcode number from your library card. The password will be the last 4 digits of your phone number.
2.  TumbleBooks- is a children's database.  TumbleBooks is an online collection of animated, talking picture books which are created from existing picture books.  TumbleBooks also includes a collection of full length, unabridged classics in audio format and a small collection of books in French, Spanish, Russian and Chinese. Also available are puzzles, games and quizzes.  Create a list of favorites for easy access or preload a number of TumbleBooks in an online player in order to be played one after another.  The entire site can be viewed in Spanish and French.  Once again, this can be a lot of fun for children of all ages.  Logging in is the same as above except click on “TumbleBooks”.
We are also going to try a different time and day for Story Time.  Story time will now be Thursdays at 1:00pm-2:00pm.  Bring in the kiddies for some fun and stories.
LuAnn Whirl, Director

SUMMER RECREATION:
The Newark Valley Joint Summer Recreation Program (NVJSRP) will continue this year. This program is a free day-camp for students who have at a minimum completed Kindergarten or are aged six years old. New this season: All campers will receive free American Red Cross learn to swim lessons when they attend field trips to Greenwood Park. This is made possible by the Community Foundation for the Twin Tiers from the Floyd Hooker Foundation fund which awarded the NVJSRP with a grant to add an American Red Cross water safety instructor to our staff. Please look for more information at the end of the school year. Permission forms will be available in the Newark Valley Middle School Office, Newark Valley Elementary School Office, and the Newark Valley Village Office. If you have any questions please contact Jacia Donnelly @ 719-661-4250. 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY:
April 14     Annual NVHS Meeting & Dinner @ NV Fire Station, 6 PM. ***NOTE NEW LOCATION***  
April 16     Spring Fling Pancake Breakfast @ NV Depot; 8:30-11AM; $5 adults / $4 ages 10 or less.  Bring the whole family for a delicious breakfast and support the Historical Society!
April 16     Fayetteville Trip (Guide / Cooking Guild + others welcome.)  Meet at 8:30 a.m. in the parking lot behind the PO to carpool to Fayetteville.  Guided tour of the Matilda Joslyn Gage House, 10 -11 am ($7).   Lunch at Huller’s restaurant  ($ from menu).  Tour of Stickley Museum from 1 -2 p.m. (Free).  RSVP to Pam by 4/7/11.  poulinmayer@earthlink.net  (749-3474)
April 16     Blacksmith Guild meets the third Sat. of each month at 10 AM, beginning April 16.
April 30     Benefit Auction @ NV Fire Station; Opens 5 PM, Auction with Bob Connelly 6-9 PM; desserts available.
April 30     Paper Quilting: 9:30 AM-12:30 PM, Art Guild, 10 Cook St., NV.
May 14     Sign Carving: 9 AM-4:30 PM, $20 / $18 members. NYSCA Folk Art Series. See website.
May 14     Bement-Billings House open 12-4 PM (Susquehanna Heritage Area Weekend)
May 21     Open Hearth & Campfire Cooking, 9- 12, $20 / $18 members. Folk Art Series. See website.
May 28     Memory Collage: 9:30-12:30, Art Guild, 10 Cook St., NV.
June 4      Willow Weaving: 10 AM-4 PM, $60 / $58 members. NYSCA
June 10-Sept. 16      Depot Friday Nights: Free; Opens 6 PM; Programs 7 PM. Refreshments avail.
June 10    Rick Marsi  Birds!  Eye-catching information from more than 30 years of bird watching and photography:  how to identify hawks, owls, herons, and popular backyard songbirds.  NV Depot 
opens 6PM, free program begins 7PM; refreshments available.

June 17    Reprise 60's    brings you the fabulous sound that defined a generation of music.  Gary Ingraham, Phil Guidici, Bob Greaves, Mike Samsonic and Kevin Ferris perform songs of the '60s.  NV Depot opens 6PM, free program begins 7PM; refreshments available.
June 24    The Horseshoe Lounge Playboys    5-piece band creates powerful vocals backed by guitar, mandolin, fiddle, acoustic bass, and drums: "acoustic backwoods Americana rocking roots" music.  NV Depot opens 6PM, free program begins 7PM; refreshments available
June 25     Sketching at Bement-Billings Farmstead, 9:30-12:30, Art Guild.
NEW BUSINESSES:

· Cardinal Café - 6 Whig Street
· Valley Redemption – 2 Whig Street
MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:  

Mark your calendars for the following free concert down at the Trout Ponds:
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  June 18th – 6 PM to 9 PM
      Watts on Tap
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  July 30 – 6  PM to 9 PM
      Technicolor Trailer Park and Friends


[image: image3.wmf] 

  August 20th – 6 PM to 9 PM
      Bad Weather Blues      

There is always an opening on our village boards, committees, and ad hoc committees. Any resident interested in serving on any of these boards please call the Village office at 642-8686. Volunteers are always needed and appreciated.

FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERK’S OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: Have a safe and happy summer.
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